Building Healthy Communities

In May 2003 the D/H&C and the CPA jointly launched the Agency’s Building Healthy Communities programme which has a specific focus on community development approaches to reducing health inequalities. In 2003 the Department provided _15,000 to each of two community development projects under this programme and the Department is funding three projects in 2004. 
Nexus Research have been engaged to undertake an evaluation of the Programme’s first phase, and their interim report has noted some positive outcomes from the work to date. The most important of these are about:
· The establishment of a range of mechanisms and procedures to facilitate working relationships involving community-based groups, health and other service providers. Some of these are already pointing the way to good practice in relation to future planning – a notable example being work in the North-West directed by the Lifford/Clonleigh Resource Centre;

· The successful completion of accredited community-based courses;

· Greater participation in activities by more disadvantaged people; and increased voluntary involvement in a range of consultative mechanisms;

· Increase in the extent to which health issues have featured on various programme and project agendas – including CDBs, area-based Partnerships, Community Projects and RAPID Structures;

· More productive working relationships between community groups and service providers; and 

· More effective networking amongst a range of stakeholders locally, regionally and nationally.

